CITY OF MILWAUKIE DESIGN AND LANDMARKS COMMITTEE NOTES

Milwaukie City Hall 10722 SE Harrison St Monday, December 3, 2018 6:30 PM

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT

Lauren Loosveldt, Chair Cynthia Schuster, Vice Chair Mary Neustadter Brett Laurila

STAFF PRESENT

Brett Kelver, Associate Planner (staff liaison)

OTHERS PRESENT

Joseph Edge, Planning Commissioner

MEMBERS ABSENT

Kyle Simukka

1.0 Call to Order – Procedural Matters

Chair Lauren Loosveldt called the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m.

2.0 Design and Landmarks Committee Notes

2.1 November 13, 2018

Chair Loosveldt called for any revisions to the notes. No changes were suggested and the notes were approved unanimously.

3.0 Information Items

Associate Planner Brett Kelver reminded the group about the upcoming Housing Forum (Thursday, December 6 at 6:00 p.m.). He gave more information about that event and the follow-up debriefing session scheduled with City Council on Tuesday, December 18.

- 4.0 Audience Participation None
- 5.0 Public Meetings None

6.0 Worksession Items

6.1 Downtown Design Review process (continued)
Staff Person: Brett Kelver, Associate Planner

The group resumed its review of the draft Design Review document and made suggestions about the following elements:

N. Private Open Spaces

- Remove "Private" from the "Private Open Space" title, as this element deals both with spaces intended for private use associated with individual units and with common spaces to be shared more broadly by building occupants.
- After much discussion, the group agreed that it was not necessary to point residentialonly multifamily developments back to the private open space standards for multifamily design (in Milwaukie Municipal Code Subsection 19.505.3). The members agreed that multifamily developments downtown should be subject to the specific standards crafted

in this design element, that it is appropriate to have specific standards for the more urban nature of downtown versus what might be a more suburban setting in other parts of the city.

- The question of whether nonresidential projects should be subject to open space standards needs further discussion. If required, the size of the open space would likely be based on square footage rather than number of units.
- For Private Open Space (Standard A-a-i), make the following changes:
 - Delete sub-points 1 and 2 as obvious or redundant.
 - o Revise sub-point 3 to read, "Balconies Areas used for entrances or exits . . . ".
 - Revise sub-point 4 to add "<u>decks and patios</u>" to the list of features subject to the restriction on projecting into the right-of-way. Also, add a minimum depth dimension of 4 ft for these features.
- For Common Open Space (Standard A-a-ii), make the following changes:
 - Break sub-point 1 into two points, with "Landscape buffer areas . . ." starting the new second point. Add a minimum required dimension of 15 ft by 15 ft to the first point, which defines what constitutes common open space.
 - Revise sub-point 2 (renumbered to be sub-point 3) to read something like the following: "With the exception of roof decks or gardens-When provided at ground level, outdoor common space shall be abutted on at least two sides one side by residential units or by nonresidential uses the building, with windows and entrances fronting on the space-doors to access the space, and shall be bordered on all other sides by fencing, landscaping, low walls, planters, site furnishings, or other building walls."
 - Add a new sub-point 4, with language something like the following: "Regardless of location (ground-level or above), where any building wall abuts the common open space, adjacent uses or residential units fronting the space shall provide at least 1 window and/or glass door."
- There was some discussion about whether to maintain the credit for open space (50% reduction) provided in Standard A-b. Some members thought a design should be able to take advantage of the open space provided by an adjacent park; others thought all new buildings subject to the open space standard should provide the full amount. Additional discussion about this topic is needed, including clarification about what constitutes an "improved" park.
- Revise Guidance C to emphasize the need for eyes on the space: "Buildings surrounding green spaces should provide visual definition to the space and should surround it with active ground-floor uses that are active and provide transparency."
- Revise Guidance F to add the need for transparency: "Forecourt plazas should be bounded on multiple sides by active ground-floor uses, with visibility provided from within the building."

7.0 Other Business/Updates – None

8.0 Design and Landmarks Committee Discussion Items

The group discussed the possibility of meeting one more time before the end of the year and agreed to hold a special session on Wednesday, December 12. **Mr. Kelver** agreed to nail down

CITY OF MILWAUKIE DESIGN AND LANDMARKS COMMITTEE Notes from December 3, 2018 Page 3

a meeting location and inform the group when the logistics were set.

9.0 Forecast for Future Meetings

Dec. 6, 2018

Housing forum

Dec. 12, 2018

Special worksession (focus on Downtown Design Review process)

Dec. 18, 2018

Comprehensive Plan update (debrief from Housing Forum)

Jan. 7, 2019

Regular meeting

Chair Loosveldt adjourned the meeting at 8:52 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Brett Kelver, Associate Planner

Lauren Loosveldt, Chair